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Executive Committee Meeting Minutes ‒ February 10, 2015

Guildwood Village Community Association
Minutes of Executive Committee Meeting

Chartwell Guildwood, February 10, 2015
Present:  
Judy Baribeau, Andy Douglas, Audrea Douglas, James Gilchrist, John Hetherington, John Mason, Donna Milovanovic, Timo Puhakka, Bruce Villeneuve, Kathleen Wolfe, Reg Wolfe, Jim Whitney, Tina Villeneuve

Regrets:
Andrew Macklin, Shelley Angus, Dave Arnold, Anne Marie Johnson
1. Donna Milovanovic called the meeting to order at 7:31 p.m.
2. M/S to adopt the amended Agenda to include under New Business “On-Line/Credit Card Payment update”.  Carried.
3. Introductions:  Made by Members for Julia Lakats and Barrie Morgan

4. Guests: 
4.1 Barrie Morgan, a long term resident provided personal feedback on various aspects of the Association.  Discussion centered on the delivery methods/recipients of the News and Views, which after some discussion was determined to better serve the neighbourhood through the continued delivery to the whole community in hard copy.  Donna Milovanovic did also inform the committee, in Andrew Macklin’s absence, that the GVCA website is currently being impacted by an Operating System upgrade.  Further discussion occurred regarding the use of the surplus funds held by the Association.  Ideas put forth included a higher education scholarship or a competition in which a random member might be selected for either grass cutting/snow plowing or replacement trees for a homeowner’s property.  A decision was made that these Membership incentives should be considered at a later date, due to the proximity to the current membership drive.
4.2 Julia Lakats, resident and President of the Guildwood Business Networking Group, attended the meeting to learn about the GVCA and consider joining the executive.
4.3 Councillor Ainslie was unable to attend.  Donna Milovanovic gave a brief update on the Guild Inn.  The lease agreement between Dynamic and the City has still not been signed.  A date for the requested public meeting has not been set.  The executive committee discussed the need for a public meeting as soon as possible.  Donna will follow up with Paul.
5. Approval of Minutes:  M/S to adopt the minutes of the January 13, 2015, meeting as distributed. Carried.

6. Communications:  Donna Milovanovic reviewed communications received. Most were received as information. Those noted are:

6.1 Nicki Dryburgh, concerned about a Splash Pad located behind her property, which she had not been informed of ahead of time
6.2 Paul Ainslie has set the date for the Community Clean up as April 18.  Donna to follow up with Lutchman Singh, who has co-ordinated this activity in the past.
6.3 The Poverty Reduction Strategy group is hosting a meeting on February 19 and is hoping for residents/stakeholders in the community to participate.
6.4 Andrew Lawson, concerned about the status of the remaining section of fence near Galloway Rd. on Guildwood Parkway which is in a state of disrepair.  He would like to see it removed, Donna Milovanovic stated that this will need to occur but that it is safer waiting until the woods had been cleaned up and footpaths installed.
6.5 Richard Green, requested Councillor Ainslie follow up regarding the mess left behind after trees were removed at the South Marine Park.
6.6 Paul Ainslie has set Environment Day, at the Morningside Works location, as September 12.
6.7 The meeting regarding the TDSB Ash tree removal process was rescheduled to February 12 at Sir Wilfrid Laurier C.I., due to inclement weather on February 5.

6.8 The Rail Safety Coalition of Toronto has requested that the GVCA join them in their opposition to the transport of hazardous materials through the neighbourhood.  John Mason suggested that our Community was no longer at specific risk, due to the change in Rail line ownership, but that the Association might participate to determine how close hazardous materials did come.

6.9 Waterfront Toronto sent an update touting the new Innovation Centre that Mayor John Tory is championing.
7. AGM:  No new nominations for any position on the Association’s Executive council have been received.  In preparation for the AGM, the Agenda and Financial report were reviewed. Donna Milovanovic confirmed that she had the voting cards, Audrea Douglas will manage the Membership table at the meeting and John Hetherington will provide the sound system.  John Tory is still anticipated to be the Guest Speaker.  John Mitchell will be asked to run the nominations and voting at the AGM.  Donna will invite our elected representatives. Residents suggested for Recognition include Bill Wilson, who diligently maintains the Ice Rink at Elizabeth Simcoe and Jean Witherspoon for her longstanding support during the Membership drive. In addition, a note in the News and Views will request that the community put forth nominations for Recognition at future AGMs.

8. Treasurer’s Report:  Jim Whitney reported that there were no outstanding revenues or expenses as at December 31st.  It was also noted that many Advertisers had paid up front for the year, at this point in time.

9. Community Investment Committee:  No update. 
9.1
Scarborough Community Renewal Campaign:  Jim Whitney stated that the report from rotary was well presented and that community input was being sought.  The issue of transportation has not been tackled, to date, due to its size. Judy Baribeau suggested that the Cultural piece of the plan was a good fit for the Guild Inn site.
10. Membership Drive:  Audrea Douglas confirmed that she would be contacting canvassers and co-ordinators and reasserted the need for new canvassers.  Julia Lakats agreed to follow up with her contacts for new canvassers.
11. Guildwood Day:  Theme chosen is the Pan Am Games. An advertisement for a new Parade Co-ordinator is to be placed in the next issue of the News & Views, should one not be found Dave Arnold has agreed to continue in the role.  Donna has received confirmation from Aly Hirji, that he will coordinate Laurier volunteers again.  She has also received confirmation from the Sonic Square band to perform.  Judy and Gerard Baribeau will be looking after the games and prizes and Reg and Kathleen Wolfe will take care of the Membership table.  Donna has suggested to the Guildwood Day Committee that they might spend a little more on a parade band or entertainment this year.
12. News & Views:  Deadline for spring issue is March 27.

13. CPLC Update:  Reg and Kathleen Wolfe will attend the CPLC meeting Feb. 12.  No update.
14. Guild Sub-Committee - “Friends” Group Update: John Mason reiterated the need for an overall management plan for the Park. He also stated that plans were moving forward on a Toronto Heritage plaque to be installed in the Guild Park.  Upcoming activities include: a Fundraiser March 7; Doors open May 24; possible movie nights June 12 & August 28; and Halloween event October 24.
15. New Business:  
15.1 TDSB School Closing List does not affect Guildwood schools at this time.  Sir Wilfrid Laurier C.I. will not close according to Trustee Jerry Chadwick.  Laurier enrolment is almost full.  Several area schools will be reviewed in 2020 for possible closing.
15.2 Bruce Villeneuve and Dave Arnold have started investigating On-Line/Credit Card Payment options.  They have contacted PayPal and Moneris.  They will continue to research options.  
16. Next Meeting: Tuesday, March 10, 2015, 7:30 p.m.

17. Meeting adjourned

Respectfully submitted,

Tina Villeneuve
Secretary
